

Enquiries to: Grant Bradbrook Corporate Support (9461 3268)

Email: grant.bradbrook@cityofperth.wa.gov.au

20 July 2011

Ms Hannah Gough
Committee Clerk
Standing Committee on Legislation
Legislative Council
Parliament House
Perth WA 6000



Dear Ms Gough

Local Government Amendment (Regional Subsidiaries) Bill 2010

At its meeting held on Tuesday, 19 July 2011 the Council of the City of Perth considered a report in relation to the Local Government Amendment (Regional Subsidiaries) Bill 2010 and made the following resolution:

"That the Council advises the Parliament's Standing Committee on Legislation that it:-

- 1. supports the Local Government Amendment (Regional Subsidiaries) Bill 2010; and
- 2. believes that the regulations associated with the Local Government Amendment (Regional Subsidiaries) Bill 2010 should be framed in a way that enables local governments to engage in entrepreneurial activities aimed at enhancing their financial viability."

Please accept this correspondence as the City of Perth's submission to the Standing Committee on Legislation in respect of its inquiry into the Local Government Amendment (Regional Subsidiaries) Bill 2010.

Should you have any queries regarding this matter please contact me on 9461 3268.

Yours sincerely

GRANT BRADBROOK

MANAGER CORPORATE SUPPORT

Council House

27 St George's Terrace, Perth.

GPO Box C120, Perth, Western Australia 6839.

Telephone (08) 9461 3333 - Facsimile (08) 9461 3083

Web Site Address - http://www.perth.wa.gov.au

ABN 83 780 118 628